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Dear Parents and Guardians,

As we continue our journey together, we are
reminded of our core values — Hope, Curiosity,
Opportunity, and Trust. These values are reflected
in the many activities and achievements of our
pupils this week.

Year 5 Trip to the Tate Modern 
Our Year 5 pupils had a thought provoking visit
to the Tate Modern. They were not only well-
behaved but also engaged in mature discussions
about modern and abstract art. Their curiosity
and insightful observations truly exemplified our
school’s spirit of learning and exploration.

Year 2 Adventure to Beale Park 
Year 2 had an exciting trip to Beale Park, where
their excellent behaviour was noted throughout
the day. They enjoyed a fascinating bug
workshop, delighted in seeing various animals,
and had fun splashing around in the paddling
pool. This trip provided a wonderful opportunity
for them to learn and play in an outdoor setting.

This week at Priory



Year 1 Phonics Screening 
Throughout the week, our Year 1 pupils have been
diligently working on their phonics screening. We are
very proud of their hard work and progress. Their
determination and success are a testament to the
hopeful and supportive environment we strive to create.

Year 4 Multiplication Tables Assessment
In the coming week, Year 4 will undertake their statutory
assessments in multiplication tables. They have been
showing great promise and dedication in their
preparations. We trust that their efforts will be rewarded
with excellent results.

Upcoming Lunchtime Concerts 
We are excited to invite parents to our termly lunchtime
concerts next week, showcasing the musical talents of
our pupils. These concerts provide a wonderful
opportunity to see how your children are progressing in
their musical endeavours. The schedule is as follows:

Monday, 17th June at 12pm in the Music Room: Mr.
Lazenbury’s violin, piano, and clarinet pupils
Wednesday, 19th June at 12pm in the Music Room:
All of Mr. Keen’s piano, keyboard, and flute pupils
(including those with Tuesday lessons)
Thursday, 20th June at 11:30am in the Music Room:
Mr. Clements’ drum pupils



Thursday, 27th June at 12pm in the Music Room:
Mrs. Sumner’s guitar pupils (Please note delayed a
week)

Learning Together Sessions
The final group of parents have been invited into school
for this term’s “Learning Together” sessions, an excellent
opportunity for you to come into the classroom and
witness your child’s learning first-hand. The timetable is
as follows:

Orchard: Thursday, 2:15 – 3pm
Reception: Tuesday 25th and Wednesday 26th, 8:30
– 9:30 (max 15 per class)
Year 1: Thursday 27th, 8:45 – 9:30
Year 2: Tuesday 25th, 8:45 – 9:30
Year 3: Thursday 27th, 8:45 – 9:30
Year 4: Wednesday 26th, 8:45 – 9:30
Year 5: Wednesday 26th, 8:45 – 9:30
Year 6: Extra sessions completed in Spring Term
Nursery: parents will have been given a day to
attend throughout the week. 

We hope these sessions will provide you with valuable
insights into your child’s educational journey and foster
a deeper connection between home and school.



Thank you for your continued support and engagement.
Together, we create a community where hope, curiosity,
opportunity, and trust flourish.

Nursery and Reception Parent Forum 
We would like to remind parents about the upcoming
Early Years Parent Forum on Monday, 24th June at 2pm.
Currently, only 10 parents have signed up to attend. We
strongly encourage more parents to join us for this
important forum. It is a wonderful opportunity to
discuss your child’s progress, share feedback, and
collaborate with other parents and staff to enhance our
early years provision. Your participation is crucial in
helping us create the best possible learning environment
for your children.

https://forms.office.com/e/iw2CKhTzCD

Finally, we would like to wish all our fathers a very
Happy Father's Day on Sunday. We hope you have a
wonderful day celebrating with your families.

We're looking forward to a busy and enjoyable half term,
filled with hope, trust, opportunity, and curiosity. Thank
you for your continued support!

https://forms.office.com/e/iw2CKhTzCD


  

Upcoming events in the summer term

Father’s Day - 16th June
Lunchtime Concert - 17th June
Lunchtime Concert - 19th June
Young Carers Trip to Chessington - 19th June
Lunchtime Concert - 20th June
Year 5 Burnham Grammar Science Afternoon
- 21st June
Dress rehearsal, cast 1 - 21st June
Summer Music Festival Hexagon Reading -
24th June
EY Parent forum -24th June
Learning Together Mornings - W/C 24th June
3Moore Ure Museum - 25th June
Performance to parents - 25th June, 7pm
Dress rehearsal, cast 2 - 26th June
Performance to parents - 27th June, 7pm
Year 6 Transition Workshops - 2nd July
3Rashford Ure Museum - 3rd July
MHST Coffee Morning - 3rd July
Plastic free July - 3rd July
Year 6 Summer fayre - 5th July
Burnham Grammar Science Afternoon - 5th
July



  

3Wickes Ure Museum - 9th July
Literacy Specialist Day - 9th July
Year 6 Transition Workshops- 9th July
Year 5 BGS - 10th July
Year 5 parent meeting - applying for
secondary - 11th July
Little Canada - 12th July
Arts week - W/C 15th July
Sports day - 17th July 
Nursery and Orchard sports day - 18th
July
Year 6 Graduation - 23rd July PM
Reception Graduation - 24th July AM
Nursery final day - 24th July
Final celebration assembly - 25th July -
End of term. Whole school to attend
Guard of Honour. Year 6 finish at
11:30am. Once they have gone, rest of
school go back into class to be dismissed
by 12pm.



  

Attendance

Weekly attendance percentages - W/C 10.6.24

 
Year 1 - 93.55%
Year 2 - 94.11%
Year 3 - 89.28%
Year 4 - 91.78%
Year 5 - 90.59% 
Year 6 - 92.67%
 
Congratulations to 2Franklin  with
97.93% the highest attendance this
week!



Important dates:

Click here to link to the school
calendar

Click here to see term dates
for 2023-2024

Peek at the week:

Please follow the link for this
week’s 

ps://www.prioryschool.co.uk/p
eek-at-the-week-1/

   
 

Leaflets and letters:

Please click here to go to our
leaflets page on the website

and choose external providers

Signs of the week:

Proud

https://youtu.be/ahsliesOBs4

https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2022/07/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/diary/grid/2022/07/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/term-dates/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/peek-at-the-week-1/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/peek-at-the-week-1/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/peek-at-the-week-1/
https://www.prioryschool.co.uk/latest-news-and-letters-home/




Year 6 Production

Tickets for the Year 6 Production of Disney Junior’s ‘Aladdin’ will be on sale
for one week only. This will be from Friday 14th June to Friday 21st June
2024.

Tickets are priced at £5.00 and can be purchased online
www.ParentPay.com

There will be a limited number of tickets available for each performance on a
first come basis. There is also a limit of 4 tickets per family per night.
Siblings will be given the opportunity to watch the performance during
school time. (Please note that this performance is not suitable for children
under 5 years old.)

There are two evening performances – Tuesday, 25th June at 7.00pm
                                                                                               OR
                                                               Thursday, 27th June at 7.00pm

All children are involved in both performances but some children perform a
different role on each night. Please make sure that you book for the
appropriate performance.
 
Tickets will be sent home with the children on Monday 24th June.

Please could you ensure that your child is in school by 6pm on both
evenings in order to perform at 7pm (the performance should finish by
8pm).

Doors will open at 6:15pm and will be closed at 6.50pm. Reception will not
be manned so please ensure you arrive promptly.

We look forward to seeing you on the night.

http://www.parentpay.com/


Study Bugs - A new way to report
absence

We're pleased to announce that Priory is introducing a new,
more efficient and secure system for reporting your child's
absence due to illness, called Studybugs. 

With the app, you no longer need to call or email the front
office, instead you can report your child's illness directly
onto the app. 

Please get the free Studybugs app, or register on Studybugs
website, and use it to tell us whenever your child's ill and
unable to attend school. 

Get the app or register now:
https://studybugs.com/about/parents



Year 2 recently went on a fantastic trip to Beale Park, where
they had an unforgettable experience. The highlight of their
visit was attending a minibeast workshop, where they had the
opportunity to hold a variety of fascinating insects. Among the
creatures they encountered were a cockroach and a Giant
African Land Snail, which left the children both amazed and
intrigued.

Apart from the minibeast workshop, the children also had the
chance to explore the park and observe a wide range of
animals. Zebras, meerkats, and flamingos were just some of the
many creatures that captured their attention. The children
were thrilled to learn about these animals and see them up
close in their natural habitat.

However, the most enjoyable part of the trip for the children
was splashing around in the paddling pool. Even though the
water was a bit cold, they couldn't resist the fun of playing and
cooling off in the pool. 

Throughout the day, the children demonstrated excellent
behaviour and were a credit to our school. They followed
instructions, showed respect towards the animals and staff,
and most importantly, they had an incredible time. The trip to
Beale Park was a fantastic learning experience that the
children will remember for years to come.

Year 2 Beale Park Trip





This week the children have started this terms English topic
‘instructions’; the children followed two different routines of making
lemonade and the routine of taking a shower. They completed these
instructions by carrying them out in practical tasks.

In Maths, we have started patterns, time and number; the children
have been copying different patterns using a variety of resources
and ordering events in a timeline and continuing to develop our
addition skills.

CHERRY class will start their turn for swimming on Thursdays,
starting on the 20th June. Please remember to bring in your towels,
swimming clothes, arm bands/vest (if needed) and swimming caps
(if needed). 

A quick reminder, can the children have extra clothing for your
children for wet play for the upcoming warmer days (fingers
crossed!). 

We hope you have a lovely weekend and we look forward to seeing
you all on Monday! 

Orchard News



Our summer instrumental lunchtime concerts are scheduled to take
place as follows, for those children who have small group and individual
music lessons at school. Please put them in your diary if your child is
involved, noting that the drum concert has an earlier start time of
11:30am. A further reminder will be sent to those involved nearer the
time, and we look forward to seeing you there.

12pm on Monday 17th June : Mr Lazenbury’s violin / piano / clarinet
students
12pm on Wednesday 19th June : Mr Keen’s piano / keyboard / flute
students
11:30am on Thursday 20th June : Mr Clements’ drum students
12pm on Thursday 27th June: Mrs Sumner’s guitar students

Summer Lunchtime Concert Dates

Music through the Ages

Music through the Ages
The stage is set!! The musicians and singers (including Priory School
Choir) are preparing to present an amazing show. Come and explore
‘Music through the ages’ which will take you on a musical journey,
highlighting popular songs and orchestral pieces that shaped our
world. 
 
We are so happy to announce that tickets are now on sale for our
summer singing showcase at Reading Hexagon on Monday 24th June
2024, doors open 6pm and the show starts at 6.30pm.
https://whatsonreading.com/venues/hexagon/whats-on/music-
through-ages

https://whatsonreading.com/venues/hexagon/whats-on/music-through-ages
https://whatsonreading.com/venues/hexagon/whats-on/music-through-ages



















